青高通信 143 号 令和 4 年 6 月

昨年9月、池上彰氏を招聘し、生徒のために特別授業を行っていただきました。授業内容は、主にウクライナを含む今日の東欧諸国とソビエト社会主義共和国連邦が崩壊した後の政治史でした。たいへん学ぶべきことの多い貴重な機会となりました。それから5か月後、ロシアが突然ウクライナに侵攻しました。少なくとも私たちの多くにとってはそう映りました。この侵攻は、しかし、2021年末から周到に準備されていたのかもしれません。この狂気の侵攻からすでに4か月以上がたちました。ウクライナの人々のために何ができるのかを考えなければなりません。

6月2日、恒例の体育祭を開催しました。3学年が一堂に会する体育祭は実に3年振りでした。このパンデミックが始まって以来、私たちは多くのことを諦めざるを得ませんでした。しかし、生徒たちはそうした状況に不平を言わず、学校行事の新しい形式を創り出そうとしてきました。大変誇らしい生徒たちです。また、800名近い保護者の皆様にご来校いただき、体育祭をご参観いただいたことを大変嬉しく思います。保護者の皆様には、コロナ禍の間、学校を支えていただき感謝申し上げます。困難な状況にあっても、生徒たちには学校生活を楽しんでもらいたいと強く願っています。













































素晴らしい演技、手に汗握る競争、スリリングな対戦が見られました。充実した時間を過ごすことができました。そして、9月の外苑祭の準備に役立つ多くのことを学べました。これからも、一歩一歩前進していきましょう。

June 2022 Aoyama High School Bulletin #143

Last September, we invited Mr. Ikegami, Akira to give our students special lessons, which mainly focused on today's East European countries, including Ukraine, and their political histories after the USSR, the Union of Soviet Socialist Republics, collapsed. It was a great opportunity for us to learn many things from these lessons. Five months later, Russia invaded Ukraine abruptly, or at least so it seemed for many of us. The invasion may have been contemplated since the end of 2021. It's been more than four months since this insane invasion started. We must think what we can do for the people of Ukraine.

On June 2nd, we had our annual Sports Day. It has been three years since we had one with all three grades together. We have been forced to give up many things since this pandemic began. Yet my students did not complain about the circumstances that they live with. They have been trying to create new ways of doing our school events. I am proud of them. I'm very happy that nearly 800 guardians of our students visited our school and enjoyed the Sports Day together with us. I appreciate the fact that they have supported us for all these years. I do hope my students will enjoy their school lives even under difficult conditions.























We saw wonderful performances, exciting races, and thrilling matches! We had a great time, and learned many things that will be helpful for us to prepare for the *Gaien-sai* in September. Let's keep on striving forward, everyone!